
 
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Guam Office of Public Accountability Receives Sportsmanship Trophy 

 

 

The Guam Office of Public 

Accountability joined for the 

first time the annual 

Department of Parks and 

Recreation Co-Ed Volleyball 

League Tano Division. There 

were 10 teams from various 

GovGuam agencies that 

competed in the 2016 league, 

which started early February 

and ended late March.  

 

OPA’s team, Net Assets, put 

in hard work and 

commitment into the league 

by practicing every Friday 

and Sunday for more than two hours each day—sometimes on the weekdays too! Their team 

spirit was palpable throughout every game. Net Assets never gave up to score a point even up to 

the last volley of the game. 

 

Team Net Assets ended the league happily as majority of the other nine teams voted Net Assets 

for the Good Sportsmanship award. Net Assets received the Sportsmanship trophy after the 

championship game on Monday, April 11. 

 

OPA would like to thank Steve Terlaje, Michael Herreros and his friends, and Manny Hechanova 

for being involved and supportive in the league with Team Net Assets. 


